N/Z-Scale Activities - Bruce McElhoe, N/Z Coordinator 

N-Scale:

Well we’ve gone and done it!  That is we have jumped on the express to build a show layout.  The friendly Wednesday lunch gang has developed a general design of a two module layout.  The intent is for these two pieces to clamshell pack for transport, have folding legs, and fit into Larry’s MUV.  Your truly build up the framework of one module that was displayed at our last gathering.  The frame size was 72 inches long by 32 inches deep.  At the gathering we attempted to fit the frame in the MUV and found that we either needed a vehicle frame stretcher or a module compressor.  Based on this trial fit we determined that we needed to shorten the length by 8 inches.  Our original length of 12 feet (2-72 inch modules) is now 10 feet 8 inches (2-64 inch modules).

The goal for the construction of these modules is to combine lightness with strength.  This is being accomplished using 1 x 3 inch lumber for the perimeter and center bracing.  There is a plywood plate on the top at each end that adds stiffness plus gives a mounting surface for the leg hinges. We will have two layers of 2 inch foam sheathing that will be the base level for mainline trackage.  This thickness will allow for a reasonable deep river and other below grade details.
The planned layout will employ a single main with a passing siding along the front and a pass through yard along the back.  There will be a spur into the middle area of the modules that will access a number of industries.  This trackage will be at a slightly higher elevation than the main line.
I will plan to post a copy of the current track plan in our next Scoop.

Z-Scale:

We have seen some progress on the layout.  The siding tracks have been fastened down and additional grass scenery has been glued.  Things may seem slow due to concurrent projects but it’s still progress.
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Note that if you can write and send an e-mail you can just as easily post a message on the web site.  One big difference is you don’t need to worry about everyone’s e-mail address when using the web site to convey your message. 
Our web site address is: www.knoxmodelrailroaders.com. 

